
Church of the Holy Communion Newsletter  
Pro Cathedral ðDiocese of Mid -America (REC)      

 

17405 Muirfield Drive, Dallas, Texas  75287    972.248.6505     
www.holycommuniondallas.org    

THE THE THE CARILLONCARILLONCARILLON    
   

   March, 2014March, 2014March, 2014    
   

EditorEditorEditor ðððAmy BradyAmy BradyAmy Brady    

 

April 2nd  
 

Father Mark Bleakley  
Vicar, All Saints Anglican Church, Monroe,  LA 

 

"The Passion in Glass:  

Telling the Sacred  

Story in Light and Color."  

April 9th   
 

Bishop  Royal U Grote 
Bishop Ordinary, Diocese of Mid America REC 
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March 26th  
 

Dr. Scott Peck 
Curator, Museum of Biblical Art 

Dallas, Texas  
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March 12th  
 

Bishop Ray R Sutton, Ph.D. 
Rector, Church of the Holy Communion 

Pro Cathedral  Diocese of Mid-America REC  
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The Carillon is published on the Church website: www.holycommuniondallas.org 

Lenten Series:  
"The Art of the Passion of Christ" 

 

Wednesdays in Lent 
Stations of the Cross:  5:30pm 

Soup Supper:  6:00pm 

Speaker:  6:30pm 
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   Visual art of the faith once delivered, 

especially the passion of Christ!  
 

     From the earliest days of Christianity 

believers have visualized their faith with 

various forms of visual portrayal. Very 

simply itôs called Christian art. Within two centuries of the  

beginning of Christianity, art appeared on the walls and  

ceilings of places of worship. So profound would be the devel-

opment of Christian symbol and art over the first seven centu-

ries that a controversy arose over whether or not the symboli-

zation of Christianity was not, in fact, idolatry.  To address the 

crisis, a worldwide church council, called the Seventh Ecumen-

ical Council convened and concluded that there is a distinction 

between reverence or honor and actual worship. Christians 

could create and reverence images of saints, even God Himself, 

without worshipping the wood, metal and stone on which the 

symbols appeared. 

 

     Christian art continued to grow as artists created works for 

the common man to meditate on the self-sacrifice of Christ.  

Even among those who saw the need to provide some correc-

tive to abuses, a plethora of Christian art was created. One of 

the most famous Christian artisans was the personal artist of 

Martin Luther, the founder of the 16th century Reformation. 

The artistôs name was Lucas Cranach, a man whose art will be 

the focus of our first Lenten Series talk. Thus Christians East 

and West, Protestant and Catholic, have visualized their faith, 

particularly the passion and death of Christ, that which makes 

everything else possible. 

 

     The topic of our Lenten series this year will be the visual art 

of the Passion of Christ. Last year our focus was the music of 

the Passion. This year we turn to other forms of art.  Specifical-

ly, we will consider how Christians have seen the Passion of 

Christ, and have accordingly portrayed the sufferings, trial and 

death of Christ on metal, stone, canvas and so forth. 

 

     Our lineup of speakers and topics for the 2014 Lenten series 

at Church of the Holy Communion promises to open our eyes 

to the great beauty, intense feelings, and substance portrayed in 

the art of the passion of Christ, allowing us to identify with 

Christôs suffering and ultimate exultation. 

 

     Bishop Sutton will begin the first Lenten session  

(March 12) with an introduction to the visual art of the Passion 

of Christ. He will then turn his attention to the greatest artist of 

the Reformation, Lucas Cranach. This artist has given the 

Church one of the most famous portrayals of Christôs death on 

the Cross. 

 

 

 

 

      Weeks two and three (March 19 and 26) will bring to 

Church of the Holy Communion a local expert of art, Dr. Scott 

Peck, Curator of the Dallas Museum of Biblical Art, one of the 

most unique museums in this part of the world. Dr. Peck is not 

only a committed Christian, he is probably the foremost  

authority in our area on the art of Biblical people, both Jew and 

Christian. He will bring two presentations on the most signifi-

cant visual art of the Passion of Christ. He will also discuss 

important pieces of Christian art that can be found at the Muse-

um of Biblical Art. 

 

     Week four (April 2) will offer one of the most unique  

topics touching the visual art of the passion, the art of stained 

glass in the history of Christianity. The subject matter brings to 

CHC another gifted artist and Anglican priest, the Rev. Mark 

Bleakley, of All Saints Anglican Church in Monroe, Louisiana.  

Fr. Bleakley is a stained glass artist who has his own glass 

company. He will overview the history and theology of stained 

glass, as well as present some of the most important portrayals 

of the Passion in this art form. He will also show some samples 

of his own important work. 

 

     The final week of our Lenten series (April 9) will return 

our own diocesan Ordinary to us, the Rt. Rev. Royal U. Grote, 

from our cathedral see in Houston, Texas. Bishop Grote will 

concentrate on a Biblical overview of the events of the Passion 

of Christ. He will provide examples of Christian art and ex-

plain how it has attempted to express the Biblical teachings. 

 

     The venue for our Lenten series will be the same as last 

year. We begin at 5:30pm with our outdoor Stations of the 

Cross devotions. Then at 6pm our soup supper begins. Finally 

after a time of food and fellowship, our speaker will begin at 

6:30pm. 

 

     I invite you to make your Lenten worship even more special 

by attending the Lenten series at CHC. It will deeply move and 

touch your life. So start with us at 5:30 for a walk down the 

way of Christ to His own death for us, bring soup or bread or 

cookies, and listen to a moving presentation on the visual art of 

the Passion of Jesus. 
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                  ANNIVERSARIES 
 

 

Bob and Joyce Pickering  March 5 

Jeff and Pamela Vance  March 12 

Bill and Cathy Shep  March 16 

Jim and Vicki Kuch  March 18 

Cliff and Kelly Southard  March 19 

Richard and Julia Stafford March 29 

Doug and Susan Boone  March 30 
 

 

Baptism 
 

 

We welcome into the congregation of 

Christôs flock é 

Everett William Schaffner 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meet our new Verger 
Bobby Strother 

 

           The word VERGER is from the Latin, virga, that means twig or rod. The short rod with a little cross on the end of it is the symbol 

of the office. The verger office is a combination of an acolyte and lay reader to perform some special functions in a prayer book  

worship service. Historically, the verger was responsible for the order and upkeep of the place of worship. He most often worked 

closely with the bishop in the planning of the order and seating of those leading the worship. Then when it came time for the service, 

the verger would lead the procession to make sure the order, seating, and flow of the service would be maintained as the bishop had 

directed.  
 

         Thanks be to God, in the last couple of years weôve had a trained verger (who is also an acolyte and lay reader) join our parish. His 

name is Bobby Strother. He has come to us from Church of the Apostles Episcopal Church in Coppell by way of St. Andrews in  

Ft. Worth (a 1928 BCP parish). He is a solid traditional Anglican. He will begin to serve as a verger on the First Sunday of the Month 

when we have two communion services. He will also be available to help at other big events and special services. The office of verger 

will greatly help the clergy. 
 

        The vestments of a verger are quite similar to the acolyte and lay reader, although as you might suspect they have some distinguish-

ing features to set apart the office. Vergers typically wear an academic gown of some sort over a cassock. The cassock will be red or 

black depending on what the choir wears and on whether itôs a cathedral or not. The academic gown is usually black. It can have full 

sleeves or even be sleeveless similar to the organistôs gown, or even what the bishop wears over his white surplice at Morning/Evening 

Prayer. The verger carries a short staff with a cross leading the processionals and recessionals. 



 

 BE IT RESOLVED that the 107th Synod of the Diocese of Mid-America meeting at the Pro-Cathedral of the 

Church of the Holy Communion in Dallas, Texas, wishes to express its thankful appreciation to all of the Clergy, Staff, 

and Volunteers of Church of the Holy Communion for their gracious hospitality in hosting the 107th Synod of the Diocese of  

Mid-America. 
 

So say we all with rising applause on this the 21st day of February, in the year of our Lord, A.D. 2014. 

REC Diocese of Mid-America 

SYNOD was two days filled with 

church services, meetings,  

Cranmer House graduation,  

a banquet, a concert, and much more. 


